
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY

SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 30, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Steve Goldsmith and Ron Profaizer.  Jay 
Croteau was absent. 

Ron Profaizer is working with the Town Clerk to update the positions open on the ballot for 2025.  Open 
position for Deputy Clark see website for more information.

Save the date for Community Power of 1/27/2025 at 6:00 P.M. at the town hall. 

Surry Players are interested in performing a spring play with tentative dates of April 4- 13th 2025.

The selectmen signed payroll. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

The selectmen signed EFTPS payment. 

Reviewed questions with John Berglund regarding e- filing transmittals. 

Surry Democrats will be meeting 1/16/2025 7- 8:30 at the townhall.  Judy Lundahl notified. Carol 
Lothrop emailed. 

John Berglund discussed the donation of a fireproof safe for the town clerk. The selectmen declined the 
gift.

The Town of Surry received $80,357.88 for Rooms and Meals tax from the State of New Hampshire. 

The Town of Surry received ck# 1232 for $87,795.00 for Pond Road reimbursement from the Trustees of 
Trust Funds. 

The Town of Surry received ck#1233 for $30,854.00 for Highway garage bathroom reimbursement from 
the Trustees of Trust Funds. 

Ron Profaizer motioned to accept the minutes . Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 
agreed to accept the minutes. 

Ach payment of $1100 for Quickbooks payment on 12/30/2024 added to the manifest. Item to be added 
to treasurer’s budget for 2025.

Discussed the payment for election workers. Not subject to payroll withholdings . Considered volunteer 
status.

General Assistance documentation draft for next week. 

Ron Profaizer motioned to encumber $7500.00 for Master Plan for 2025. Steve Goldsmith seconded the 
motion. The selectmen agreed to encumber the funds. 

Current use for Tim Bienvenu need to have a map and matrix included to complete the application. 



The selectmen reviewed the quote for a Case loader for the Highway Department for budget folder. 

The selectmen reviewed the solar exemptions before April 1 and filed by April 15th 2025.

Discussion of warrant article for changes to solar exemptions for 2025 for town decision with state 
authorization. 

Reviewed Veteran’s exemptions. 

Ron Profaizer motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen adjourned at 
8:50 P.M.

 


